
December 2022 

 

H A L E  C O U N T Y  4 - H  HALE COUNTY 4-H 
NEWS BROUGHT TO 

YOU BY: 

Aluminum Cans for Ronald 
McDonald House Charities 

Chairman: Rachel Walden 

All 4-Hers are asked to recycle any aluminum 
beverage cans. This helps support Ronald McDonald 
House program, a temporary “home-away-from-
home” for the families of seriously ill children being 
treated at nearby hospitals. Please bring aluminum 
beverage cans to your monthly club meetings. 

Broadway Treasures Jewelry Sorting 
Chairman: Aubree Mendoza 

WHEN: Wednesday, December 7th at 4:30 p.m. 
WHERE: Broadway Treasures (513 Broadway) 

4-Hers and Clover Kids will be sorting donated 
jewelry so it can be sold. 

“Blue Jeans Go Green” Denim Recy-
cling 

Chairmen: Evelyn & Brody Mathis 

Hopefully, the TCGA will meet in spring 2023. All 
Hale County 4-Hers are asked to continue saving 
their old denim. The top three organizations that 
enter the heaviest weights of collected denim will win 
cash prizes. The denim will be used for insulation in 
Habitat for Humanity homes. Contact Beverly Wall at 
774-1040. 

Meals on Wheels Scholarship 

Hale County Meals on Wheels, Inc. awards scholarships to a 
senior student who is pursuing higher education and who 
meets the criteria listed below. Awards are based solely on the 
number of volunteer hours accumulated with our 
organization. Hours may be accumulated by students 
during their junior and senior year. Students can begin 
accumulating hours at the first of their junior year. Hours that 
count toward this scholarship must be performed 
between September 1, 2021, through April 15, 2023. You must 
take responsibility for keeping up with the dates and hours of 
your volunteer service and turn in the attached log to the 
scholarship committee. Dates and hours will be  
verified by the committee. All public, private, and 
homeschooled students living in Hale County are eligible. 

“Shoe Box Christmas” 
Chairman: Rylie, Harmony, & Scarlett Morales 

All Hale County 4-H Clubs are asked to bring the 
following personal Hygiene items to their December 
meeting: lotion, hand soap, large box Kleenex, 
shampoo, shaving lotion, powder, etc. Items will be 
used for residents of nursing homes and assisted 
living centers. Please drop off items to the Extension 
Office by the last week day of the current month. 

Meals on Wheels 
Chairman: Brystol Boedeker 

Please consider delivering meals during the 
Christmas holidays Meals are ready at 11:00 a.m. at 
Covenant Hospital. You will receive 1 hour of 
community service. For more information, contact 
Beverly Wall at 774-1040 or the Extension Office at 
291-5270.  

Crisis Center of the Plains 
Chairmen: Brady & Ryan Baker 

All Hale County 4-Hers are asked to bring any baking 
items or mixes that can be used for Christmas 
dinners should be brought to your local club 
meetings. These items should be dropped off at the 
Extension Office by the last week day of the current 
month. Examples of items: powdered sugar, cake mix, 
pie filling, pie shells, vanilla, food coloring, sweetened 
condensed milk, etc. 

St. Jude’s Ranch for Children  
“Recycled Card Program”  

Chairman: Sterling Berry 

Please bring your Christmas cards to the Extension 
office by Tuesday, January 31st. The cards will be 
mailed to St. Jude’s to help with their fundraiser for 
Christmas 2023. 


